
MINUTES OF A REGULAR PUBLIC MEETING OF THE

MAYOR AND BOARD OF ALDERMEN

OF THE TOWN OF VIDALIA, LOUISIANA,


HELD ON TUESDAY, JULY 13, 2021 AT 6:00 P.M.

IN THE TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM, 200 VERNON STEVENS BLVD., VIDALIA, LOUISIANA
The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Vidalia, Louisiana, met, in regular session, in the Town Hall Meeting Room on Tuesday, July 13, 2021, at 6:00 p.m.

There were present:  Mayor Buz Craft, Aldermen Jon Betts, Brent Smith, Tommy Probst,  and Alderwoman Rosa I. Demby.  
There was absent:  Alderman Robert Gardner.
There were also present:    Piara Wilson, Municipal Clerk; Debra Moak, Municipal Accountant; George C. Murray, Jr., Municipal Attorney and Pam Middleton, Executive Secretary  to the Mayor.  
The meeting was opened by the Mayor and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by those present, followed by the invocation given by Alderman Betts.
A quorum being present, the Mayor declared the Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Vidalia, Louisiana, to be duly convened, in regular session, as the governing authority of said municipality, and opened the meeting for the conduct of business.

After being reviewed, the typed minutes of the special meeting of May 20, 2021, the special meeting of May 27, 2021; the regular meeting of June 8, 2021; and the special meeting of June 11, 2021, were approved, in globo.   The motion for approval of those minutes, in globo, was made by Alderman Betts, seconded by Alderwoman Demby, and unanimously carried by those present.  
The Mayor then opened the floor for public comments on current agenda  items.  The Mayor then recognized Mrs. Catherine Cartwright, who approached the Mayor and handed him a letter, from Sandra White in connection with Agenda Item No. 5, the presentation of proposal to honor Dan White.  The Mayor advised that he would read that letter when he came to Item No. 5 of the agenda.  There being no comments, the Mayor closed the floor for comments.
Agenda  Item No. 1 was the presentation of the financial statement for May, 2021.  The Mayor called on the Municipal Accountant, Debra Moak, CPA, who presented the financial statement.  As customary, she began by explaining the various fund balances, which summaries included a comparison of actual expenses to budget expenses.  The summary sheets, previously given to the Aldermen, were reviewed in detail, and she reported on the various positive and negative fund balances and indicated the net changes in the various funds through May 31, 2021.  She reminded the Aldermen that those statements were provided to them in their meeting packet.   At the end of her presentation, there being no questions or comments, the Mayor thanked Mrs. Moak  for her usual thorough presentation.
Agenda Item No. 2 was Board discussion and vote on approval of occupational license applications.   The first application was by Curdev Kamboj, representing FuelTrac PAPA T’s, LLC, for “Fueltrac”, at 1112 Carter Street.  The request is for a change of ownership.  There being no questions or comments, on motion of Alderman Betts, seconded by Alderman Smith, and carried unanimously by those present, the application was approved.  The second application was by Jacinta R. Walker, a member/manager, representing Chaque Femme Boutique, LLC, for “Every Woman Boutique”, at 201-A Carter Street.  There being no comments or questions, a motion to approve the application was made by Alderwoman Demby, seconded by Alderman Smith, and unanimously carried by those present.  The third application was listed on the agenda as being by Cheryl Bowman, for  “Che Che Concoctions”.  Mrs. Bowman was present to speak in favor of the application.  She addressed the Board and explained the nature of the business and her plans for its operation.  She closed by stating that the application indicated the trade name would be “Che Che Concoctions”, when in fact, it should have read “Chef Che Concoctions”.  At the conclusion of her presentation, a motion was made by Alderwoman Demby to approve an application by Cheryl Bowman for “Chef Che Concoctions” at 605 Walnut Street and that the license would be issued upon presentation to the appropriate Town authority of a corrected application.  The motion was seconded by Alderman Smith and was carried unanimously by those present.
Agenda Item No. 3 was for outdoor sign applications.  The only application was by Robert Calhoun for “Big Rob’s Smoke Pit” at 405 Martin Luther King as per the attached  image for the sign.  The application indicated that the sign would not be lighted.   There being no questions or comments, on motion by Alderman Betts, seconded by Alderwoman Demby, and unanimously carried by those present, the sign application was approved.

Agenda Item No. 4 was presentation by Vidalia Beautification Committee and Vidalia Garden Club (Ellen Yates and Cindy Galloway).  Mrs. Ellen Yates spoke first representing the Vidalia Beautification Committee and spoke to the Mayor, the Board and those present giving a brief history of Vidalia Beautification Committee and gave examples of the many things they have done since they were created.  Next, Mrs. Cindy Galloway spoke on behalf of the Vidalia Garden Club.  She again reiterated some of the things that have been done by the Garden Club, in cooperation with the Beautification Committee.  Both Mrs. Yates and Mrs. Galloway emphasized how those two entities have worked together in the last few years to accomplish many things.  Next, Miss Sophie Webber, a recent Cathedral  graduate, was introduced to the Mayor and Board.  She made a report on a proposal which she has worked on during her senior year, which the Beautification Committee and Garden Club felt that she should present to the Board herself.  Miss Webber proceeded to tell the Board, in some detail, of her proposal for beautification of the City by placing flower pots at the red lights, around the fountain, on the Riverfront, at the Courthouse and adjacent to several intersections in Town.  Hopefully she would be able to get businesses or individuals to sponsor each of those items to keep the cost down.  At the conclusion, the Mayor thanked her for her very thorough presentation.  In response to Mrs. Yates and Mrs. Galloway indicating that they could use some extra funds, possibly from the excess Hydro funds, the Mayor advised that they should be present at the required meetings to determine what those funds should be used for.  The Mayor then thanked them for their excellent presentation.


Agenda Item No. 5 was presentation of proposal to honor Dan White (Sandra White).  At this time the Mayor reminded the Board and those present that Mrs. Cartwright had presented a letter from Sandra White and he read the letter to the Board and those present.  The letter concluded by asking that the matter be put on the agenda for the August meeting and the Mayor indicated that he would do so.


Agenda  Item No. 6 was discussion on pursuing comprehensive cooperative endeavor agreements between Town of Vidalia, Concordia Recreation District No. 3, Concordia Parish School Board, Vidalia Beautification Committee and Vidalia Garden Club.  The Mayor began by explaining the need to provide services to help those agencies with labor, with adequate notice, to provide such things as hanging lights, changing bulbs, etc., that the agencies cannot do by themselves at this time. Alderman Probst indicated that he had no problems with any of those agencies except that he noted that the Concordia Recreation District No. 3 should have funds to do some of these things and that he has been after them for some time to explain how they are using the funds that they have.  Following a brief discussion concerning that matter, Alderman Probst stated that the agreement should have a statement to indicate what the Town may or may not do for those agencies.  The Mayor then asked for a motion to consider formulating a cooperative endeavor agreement with those four parties for the Town to assist in doing certain work for them.  He indicated that that agreement should be somewhat specific.  Thereupon, a motion was made by Alderman Smith, seconded by Alderman Betts, and unanimously carried by those present, for the Town to proceed to formulate such a cooperative endeavor agreement.

Agenda Item No. 7  was Board discussion and vote to approve commercial lease agreement between Town of Vidalia and Hunt Land Holdings, LLC, to lease six (6) sq. ft. of rack space at the IT Building.  The Mayor then recognized Mr. Bobby Paul who spoke on the scope of the agreement for the use of the rack space.  It was noted that a proposed agreement was included in the meeting packet.  Following Mr. Paul’s’ presentation, there were no comments or questions, and a motion to approve the commercial lease agreement as presented at the meeting was made by Alderman Betts, seconded by Alderwoman Demby, and unanimously carried by all present.
 
Agenda Item No. 8 was adjournment.  The Mayor announced that there is no further business, and asked for a motion to adjourn.  A motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Smith, seconded by Alderman Betts, and carried unanimously by all present.  The meeting was declared adjourned.

_/s/ Piara Wilson_________________               __/s/ Buz Craft_________________________
PIARA WILSON, MUNICIPAL CLERK           BUZ CRAFT, MAYOR
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